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              Woollahra  
              Public School 
                                                 

    Term 3 Week 9– 15 September 2023 
Calendar Dates 
 

• Monday 9 October – Students return for Term 4 

• Friday 20 October - Year 6 and Sports Captain photos 

Relieving Principal’s Message: Serena Petriella 
As the term comes to an end and we see the holidays fast approaching, we are 

enjoying the excitement of much activity and learning at Woollahra. Over the last 

few weeks, we have been delighted to support our students in performing in 

several very special events. Our Tournament of Minds Stage 3 teams competed in 

the State Final over the weekend with our Language and Literature team being 

awarded first place. The Stage 2 Choir performed in the Brindabella Concert at 

Sydney Town Hall with Charlotte and Max Compering. They performed to 

audiences of thousands of people at the Sydney Town Hall to great acclaim. We 

are so proud to have such committed and talented students at Woollahra. It’s 

another one of the many things that make our school so special! Heartfelt thanks go to our teachers and parents who 

work to ensure all of our children have these great experiences and are the best they can be. 

 

We are also proud of our Senior and Junior Dance Ensembles who performed at the State 

Dance Festival, also to much acclaim. They were selected from hundreds of ensembles 

across the state to perform at this high-level event and we were beyond proud of their 

performance. Special thanks go to Miss Boshell for her ongoing hard work with the 

ensemble and to all of the parents who have been so supportive.  

 

 

Thank you for a fabulous term 

This is the last newsletter for this term. Thank you to the whole school community for your amazing support throughout 

the term. We’ve had a brilliant term on many levels and we are appreciative of all of your support and partnership in all 

that we do. We wish you all a very safe and restful holiday ahead of the beginning of Term 4, which commences on 

Monday 9 October 2023. We look forward to catching up with you all as we begin an exciting Term 4!   

Serena Petriella 

 
Osborne Lane Pick Up 

We are continually working to ensure efficient and safe pick-up procedures for your children. Of significant concern are 

the safety issues at the gate on Osborne Lane. This gate is not to be used as a pedestrian entry and exit due to the safety 

concerns with traffic and visibility.  Please ensure you adhere to the following procedures:  
 

• All pedestrians to use the Forth Street gates. Crossing the road at the Osborne gate is not safe with so many 

cars coming through. We appreciate your cooperation with this.  



                                                                                                     Woollahra Public School – Newsletter 2023 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

             Forth Street, Woollahra, NSW 2025 T: 9328 6313 E: woollahra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
 

• Ensure you have talked to your children and reminded them to be lined up on the soccer field near the gate as 

soon as they leave class at 3pm. The teachers are also working on this to make sure your children are at the 

gate as soon as you pull up.  

• Please do not park in the lane and get out of your car. This causes congestion problems in the lane and makes 

it unsafe.  

• We are able to fit two cars at the gate if the first car moves up as far as possible. This way two children can be 

picked up at once allowing the line to move faster.  

• Please ensure you do not queue along Edgecliff Road waiting to turn into Osborne Lane. If you are unable to 

turn into the lane, please drive around the block and come back.  

 

Whole School News 
Enrolment Intentions 2024 – please respond now! 
Believe it or not, it is time to start planning school organisation for 2024! To assist in making 
important decisions regarding staffing and classes for 2024, we are asking you to indicate 
whether your child will be returning to Woollahra in 2024 or attending another school. We 
are asking that this short survey is filled in for every child in Years 1-5. The survey does 
not need to be completed for Year 6.  
 

The survey is very quick to fill in and can be accessed at the following link or via this QR code. 
Let's see which class can have all of their responses in first! This information is really important as part of our 
planning processes.  

2024 Enrolment Intentions - Woollahra Public School Survey 
 

Please complete the survey as soon as possible and no later than Friday 15 September 2023. 
 

We need your feedback – Our Festival of Creativity and Thinking 
The Festival of Creativity and Thinking brought together a diverse array 
of educators, thought leaders, and practitioners who are passionate 
about fostering creativity and critical thinking skills in the classroom and 
school. This event served as a catalyst for dynamic discussions, 
interactive workshops, and collaborative networking, all centred around 
the theme of nurturing students' ability to think creatively, solve 
problems, and approach learning with a fresh perspective. 
 

We would like feedback from students, staff and parents on the Festival. 
The survey is an invitation for all parents at Woollahra Public School to 
share your insights, thoughts and aspirations to help us shape the 
festival’s content ensuring it aligns with what you envision for your 
child’s growth Your input is invaluable and greatly appreciated. Thank 
you for being a vital part of The Festival of Creativity and Thinking 
community. Click on the link below to share your thoughts and insights. 
We would love as many people as possible to respond. This link is for 
parents. There is a separate link for students which will be shared in 
class.  
 

2023 Festival of Creativity Feedback Survey - 
Parents 
 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WPS2024Enrolments
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FOCParents
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FOCParents
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School Bytes 
School Bytes has now introduced a feature which lets you save your card 

details. 

Please see the document included with this newsletter for detailed 

instructions. 

 
 
 
 

Learning in KW with Mrs Wright 
 

This term in Science, KW are having a wonderful time learning about living things. Students 

have enjoyed participating in a range of hands-on activities designed to identify the needs 

of living things and explore how living things can be used to meet our needs. 

We have: 

· sowed mung bean seeds 

· explored the playground for living things 

· made bush soap using the ‘golden wattle’ leaves 

· investigated the cotton farming industry 

· used solar extraction techniques to create plant based dyes 

 
In Science, I have enjoyed making dye from plants because I liked cutting up the 
purple cabbage and beetroot seeing the colours in the jar. Vihan 
 

I loved working with my friends to crush up the wattle flowers and sprinkle them 
into the jars. It was fun watching the water change colour to yellow. Evita 
 

I loved when the been seeds started to grow roots. We watered them everyday 
and the mung bean seeds grew a stem and leaves and that was fun. Henry 
 
I enjoyed planting mung bean seeds because I really like gardening and it was 
fun. Sophie T 
I liked making bush soap with the Wattle leaves. We scrunched them up and put some water with it and 

it turned into bubbly soap. Our hands felt so soft after we washed them. 
Fletcher 
 
I liked growing the seeds because we had some water and spray bottles. 
I got to help my friends to grow their plants. Nina 
 
Making the plant dyes was actually really fun because my group got to 
crumble up the wattle flowers, it was very messy. Sophie M  
 

I liked making the green dye using spinach leaves. We had to cut the leaves into small bits and we 
filled the jar to the top! Xavier 
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Student Achievements 
Interschool Chess Tournament 

Congratulations to Michael L in 6H who recently won the semi-final 

in the Interschool Chess Tournament.  

The Interschool Chess Tournament is an educational event where 

students learn to improve their thinking skills, plan and problem-

solve and to manage their time effectively. It is where children learn 

to win gracefully and lose with resilience. 

Michael will now compete in the State Final of the Interschool Chess Tournament. We 

wish him the best of luck! 

Tournament of Minds 
Throughout the term we have had a group of hard working Stage 3 students 

preparing for and competing in the Tournament of Minds competition. A 

collaborative problem solving program focused on creative and critical 

thinking, Tournament of Minds is a high calibre international event which 

attracts some of the best minds from around the country. This year over 570 

teams in NSW competed in the Tournament of Minds competition. Last week’s 

newsletter had a showcase of each team and their work to date. All of our 

teams performed brilliantly at the regional finals recently with the Social 

Sciences and Language and Literature teams progressing to and 

competing in the state finals on Sunday. Both teams that competed at 

the state competition produced truly inspirational responses to complex 

tasks and the Language and 

Literature team were awarded first place!   

The students had three hours to prepare their response to the challenge 

presented to them at the state final. Our children expanded their creative 

and divergent thinking skills as they worked to negotiate ideas and 

solutions amongst a team of seven! All responses were entirely the 

student’s own work with students in each team writing their own script, 

making their own props and costumes and sound effects.  

We are immensely proud of the effort and commitment all teams 

applied to solving challenges throughout the Tournament of Minds 

competition. We wish the Language and Literature team all the best 

as they represent NSW at the international finals to be held in 

Melbourne in October. We extend special thanks to Ms Hayward for 

her mentorship and special thanks to our very supportive parent 

team.  

I’m so proud of all the children. I watched their challenge solution with Ms Hayward and the parents - I couldn’t 

believe how much Charlotte has grown in her drama and creativity since joining the group! I was so impressed. 

Louis  

Thank you for praising Archie. We’ve just had a really good time. Such an enormous effort for all Woollahra 

teachers and students. A big congratulations. Ninh  
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Thanks Anna for your dedicated mentorship to and communication regarding the Tournament of Minds 

competition and to the learners in general! It’s been so beautiful to see Alejo’s love for learning flourish! 

Thankyou! Dani  

Bondi Public Speaking Competition 
Congratulations to our brilliant stage 2 (Years 3 and 4) winners of the Woollahra Public heats for the Bondi 

Public Speaking Competition, Kinga from 4W and runner up Lavena. Kinga will compete at Bellevue Hill Public 

School next Monday with Sophia from 6I, Evie from 1BH and Joshua from KG. We wish our public speakers all 

the best! Their speeches are fantastic.    

Janelle Warhurst  

Brindabella Primary Proms 
I have never been so thrilled to accompany a choir to the Sydney Town 

Hall as I was this year. The students in Years 3 and 4 had exemplary 

behaviour and their singing is outstanding. Some of the songs they sang 

were Inch Worm, The Candy Man, Go for Broke and Supercalifragilistic! 

A huge thanks to the Primary Proms Choir, their parents and 

grandparents and Ms Grindrod. It is such a gift to see the students 

enjoying their music so much and to experience it with them. 

Janelle Warhurst  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Library News 
The library has purchased many wonderful new books and would love some parents to please cover them if 

they have time. 

Books can be sent home by your child for covering or it can be arranged with Miss Hoare before or after school 

from the library. 

Please email Miss Hoare if you can help out with this task. 

All books will come in a bag with very good quality contact. 

Thanks  

Miss Hoare 

kellie.hoare@det.nsw.edu.au 

Kellie Hoare 
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Sport News 
PSSA Wrap up of the Winter Season Part 1 

The Winter Season for PSSA Sport has come to an end. The Woollahra teams had a fabulous season with many 

competition successes. Many thanks to the teachers who coached teams – organising weekly training, 

organisation of teams and referring games. There was a buzz of excitement each week as students boarded 

their buses to the various venues. Here is Part 1 of the season Wrap Up. 

PSSA Mixed Soccer 2023 Junior A and Senior A 

 
A heartfelt thanks goes out to all our Mixed Soccer players for their 

dedication and passion throughout the season. While the victories were 

celebrated together, the losses and other challenges were met with 

perseverance to improve individually and as a team. Players continually 

worked on skills, strategies and teamwork to better themselves and to 

boost the team’s chances of climbing the ladder. 

A huge congratulations goes out to the Senior A team who managed to 

secure a win in the grand final against Bellevue Hill to become the Sydney Coastal PSSA champions. The 4-1 win 

was made even sweeter by the fact that Woollahra finished second on the ladder to the skillful Bellevue side, 

and the previous game we played against them was a 3-0 defeat. The entire team showed school spirit, 

comradery and great sportsmanship throughout the season and should be extremely proud of their efforts. I 

feel incredibly lucky to have coached such an amazing team.   

The Junior A team also made it to the grand final after knocking out the competition leaders, Bondi Beach, in a 

nail-biting semifinal penalty shootout. We were unfortunate to not have been able to field our strongest team 

on grand final day against Rose Bay, with some players out due to illness. Even so, the team showed 

commitment and discipline throughout the match. In the end we were disappointed with the final score of 2-0, 

but second place in such a tightly contested competition is a great result. The team showed tenacity, teamwork 

and resilience throughout the season and were the most improved team I have ever coached in my time at 

Woollahra.   

Well done to both Senior and Junior A teams. I wish the Year 6 players good luck in their future football pursuits.  

Mr Lawson 

 
Woollahra Matildas 2023 (Girls Junior and Senior Soccer) 
 
Our very own Woollahra Matildas, the Girls Senior and Junior soccer teams, had a 
wonderful PSSA season. We saw a huge improvement in skills and match play from 
all our girls. Each week the teams bought a fantastic attitude to the games, they 
were respectful to each other, the opposition and the referees and they had lots 
of fun! The Senior team showed great leadership, helping the Juniors each week 
and the Juniors always cheered on the Seniors from the sidelines. Although we 
didn't make it to the finals, our season was a great success - go Woollahra Matildas! 
Miss Kostic-London and Ms Murphy 
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Junior and Senior AFL  
This year Woollahra's Senior and Junior AFL teams made it to the grand final against 

Randwick! Randwick was the only school both teams had lost to throughout the 

year, so we knew that it was going to be a tough contest. The Junior game was first 

up and at half time scores were equal. In the final few minutes, the Juniors scored 

a quick goal and they won their grand final!  

The Senior team played extremely well all year but just fell short in their final 

match. Each member of the team should be immensely proud of themselves for their effort 

and determination throughout the year. Thank you to those players who played all season 

but due to injury and absence were unable to play in the grand final - your contribution was 

an integral part of the season. 

Miss Cuthbert 

Whole School News 
Supervision Before and After School 
The safety of all of our students is paramount at all times. This includes before and after school. Please be reminded 

that teacher supervision in the playground starts at 8.30am each morning. No child is permitted to be at school 

before this time. We have had a number of children arriving at school early and remaining unsupervised in the 

playground. Helping Hands OOSHC Service run an excellent before school care program from 7.00am each morning. 

We ask that you make use of this service if need be. In the afternoons we ask that all children leave the playground 

at 3.10pm and do not remain to play unsupervised. Again, there is no teacher supervision after school (that’s when 

we hold our staff, learning support and professional learning meetings). The playground is also used for the aftercare 

service and it is important children not attending the service leave the grounds. Finally, no child is to play on the 

playground equipment in the Chisholm and Barton playgrounds before and after school. This rule is in place even 

when there is a teacher on duty. Please ensure your children stay off the equipment for safety reasons. It can be 

used during the day when there are fewer children in the playground.  
 

2024 Enrolments  
Do you have a child who turns five years of age before 31 July 2024 and will be ready to start school? We 
encourage all families with children starting school next year to complete the enrolment application. Please 
also spread the word to other local families interested in enrolling at our school that now is the time to work 
through this process. Now is the time to complete an Application for Enrolment. This can be done online at the 
following link: 

 

Enrolling at Woollahra - Woollahra Public School (nsw.gov.au)  
 

Our 2024 Kindergarten orientation dates have been set. The flyer is included in the newsletter and will be on 
our website shortly. We encourage new families or siblings who are commencing school in 2024 to put these 
dates in your diary. Don't hesitate to contact our school office if you have any questions or need assistance. We 
are looking forward to meeting all of our new 2024 Kindergarten recruits! 
  

Student Wellbeing 
Positive Behaviour for Learning 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is a framework that helps WPS develop a positive, safe and supportive 
culture. Expectations are consistent and explicit across the school, giving teachers and students more time to 
focus on relationships and classroom instruction. 

https://woollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/enrolment/enroling-at-woollahra.html
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· Be Respectful 
· Be Safe 
· Be an Active Learner 
This week our PBL focus is: Bus Lines and Back Gate.  Teachers are guiding their students to: 
 

  
Be Respectful  

- Follow teacher and bus driver instructions 

- Speak quietly and politely in bus lines and on the bus 

- Greet and thank the bus driver  
  
Be Safe  

 

- Go to back gate and bus lines quickly after the bell 

- Remain seated on the bus 

- Report any problems to the bus driver 

- Use an Opal Card  

- Keep their phone in their bag 

 
  

Be an Active Learner  
- Help younger students  

- Represent our school with pride  

 

Parents & Citizens’ Association News 
 

Uniform Shop News  
Donations 
We welcome all donations of school uniforms that you no longer need. We 
would appreciate it if the items are in good condition and washed prior to 
them being dropped off.  
 

We are now selling second hand uniforms again during our regular opening 
hours of Tuesday and Friday mornings between 8.30 and 9.00 am. 
 
The 2022/2023 WPS Uniform Order form is on the school website. Please 
send a completed form including payment details to our email address. No 
payment details will delay the fulfilment of your order. Note that it may take 
up to 72 hours for orders to be filled during term time.  
 

The updated order form is available from the school office or on the 
school website: 
https://woollahra-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/w/woollahra-
p/uniform-shop/Woollahra_Uniform_Shop_order_form_2022-23.pdf 
 

 

The Uniform Shop Team  
Woollahrauniforms@gmail.com 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwoollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fdoe%2Fsws%2Fschools%2Fw%2Fwoollahra-p%2Funiform-shop%2FWoollahra_Uniform_Shop_order_form_2022-23.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cwoollahra-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C56109814570c4df27c6308da6f4ea7ba%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637944681003886700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zQGUUsyaanMfrKZqF03zgwFw7aM8Mk4u6j%2BJhLCchaY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwoollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fdoe%2Fsws%2Fschools%2Fw%2Fwoollahra-p%2Funiform-shop%2FWoollahra_Uniform_Shop_order_form_2022-23.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cwoollahra-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C56109814570c4df27c6308da6f4ea7ba%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637944681003886700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zQGUUsyaanMfrKZqF03zgwFw7aM8Mk4u6j%2BJhLCchaY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwoollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fdoe%2Fsws%2Fschools%2Fw%2Fwoollahra-p%2Funiform-shop%2FWoollahra_Uniform_Shop_order_form_2022-23.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cwoollahra-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C56109814570c4df27c6308da6f4ea7ba%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637944681003886700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zQGUUsyaanMfrKZqF03zgwFw7aM8Mk4u6j%2BJhLCchaY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Woollahrauniforms@gmail.com
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Woollahra Parents and Citizens’ Association 
There are many opportunities to help the P&C through involvement in our events and activities. 

All enquiries can be sent to woollahrapc@gmail.com 
 

                        President -   Sheree Jonathan                                 Vice Presidents –Sean Inzitari and Natalie Gentin 
       Secretary -    Claire Hooper                                     Treasurer– Campbell Dawson 
               

       

 

mailto:woollahrapc@gmail.com
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